
* Adjournment *
Next meeting: February 8, 2024    

To ensure quorum, please contact Angela Hawkshaw at 250-475-5494 ext. 3505 or 
angela.hawkshaw@saanich.ca if you are unable to attend.    

AGENDA 
Natural Areas, Parks, and Trails Advisory Committee To 

be held via MS Teams, 
Thursday, January 11, 2024, at 4:00 p.m. 

The District of Saanich lies within the territories of the lək̓ʷəŋən peoples represented by the Songhees and 
Esquimalt Nations and the W̱SÁNEĆ peoples represented by the Tsartlip, Pauquachin, Tsawout, Tseycum 

and Malahat Nations. 

We are committed to celebrating the rich diversity of people in our community. We are guided by the 
principle that embracing diversity enriches the lives of all people. We all share the responsibility for 

creating an equitable and inclusive community and for addressing discrimination in all forms. 

1. CHAIR’S REMARKS

• Roundtable introductions

• CRD Parks update

2. TERMS OF REFERENCE

• Councillor Brownoff

3. ADOPTION OF MINUTES

• November 9, 2023

4. FIELD RENAMING REQUEST AT ROSEDALE PARK

• Nathalie Dechaine, Manager, Community Development and Business
Systems

5. OVERVIEW OF NATURAL AREAS, PARKS AND TRAILS

• Roundtable discussion

6. VOLUNTEER RECOGNITION

• Roundtable discussion

7. BIODIVERSITY AND ECOSYSTEM HEALTH FRAMEWORK

• Eva Riccius, Senior Manager, Parks, Recreation and Community Services

mailto:angela.hawkshaw@saanich.ca
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Mandate 
The mandate of the Natural Areas, Parks & Trails Advisory Committee is to provide 
recommendations, advice and information to Saanich Council and staff on matters that relate to 
the purpose of the committee and on any matters which are referred to the committee by Saanich 
Council or staff. 
 
Purpose 
The purpose of the Natural Areas, Parks & Trails Advisory Committee is to: 

 Advise Saanich Council and staff on: 
o urban forestry matters 
o policies on parks, trails and natural areas, including services, facilities and specific 

community interests. 
 Provide a community perspective on services, programs, events and capital projects 

related to urban forestry, natural areas, parks, trails, facilities and related community 
programs. 

 Foster public awareness, recognition and support for a healthy and sustainable natural 
environment and parks, trails and facilities. 

 
Meetings  
The Committee will meet a minimum of four times per year in accordance with its regular schedule 
of meetings established annually at the first meeting of the year. No meetings are held during the 
summer and winter breaks (July, August and December). Special meetings may be held at the 
call of the Chair. The meeting rules and procedures will be in accordance with the Council 
Procedure Bylaw. Quorum of the Committee is a majority of its appointed voting members, 
including the Chair. 
 
Membership  
To the extent possible, Advisory Committees will have a diverse membership with respect to 
gender, age, and cultural-ethnic background.  
 
The Committee will consist of eleven (11) members qualified in the discipline relevant to the 
committee mandate or with a perspective necessary for fulsome consideration of the associated 
topic, including: 

 A member of Council to serve as Chair, appointed by the Mayor;  
 Ten (10) community representatives appointed by the Council including, where 

possible, one (1) youth voting member described as 16-24 years of age; and 
 Where possible, at least one (1) member who is an Indigenous person. 

 
Members may serve a maximum of seven years on an Advisory Committee, consisting of a one-
year term followed by a potential for three, two-year terms.  Members who wish to be re-appointed 
after the completion of a term must re-apply and provide the application and their resume for 
Council’s consideration. 
 
School District Nos. 61 and 63 may each assign a trustee to the Committee as a non-voting 
liaison. 
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Staff Support  
The Parks, Recreation and Community Services Department is the primary contact and will 
provide the required professional support.  Meeting preparation, agendas and minutes of 
meetings of the Committee will be provided by the Legislative Services Division. 
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MINUTES 
NATURAL AREAS, PARKS & TRAILS ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 Committee Rm. 2 and via Microsoft Teams 
Saanich Municipal Hall, 770 Vernon Avenue 

November 9, 2023, at 4:11 p.m. 
 
Present: Councillor Judy Brownoff, Pamela Carroll, Catherine Du Bois (via Teams), Christine 

Harbord, David Little (via Teams), Darrell Wick.   
 
Staff: Troy McKay, Senior Manager of Transportation & Development Services; Paul de Greef, 

Manager of Parks Planning and Development; Alix Link, Manager of Urban Forestry, 
Natural Areas, and Community Stewardship; Rebecca Newlove, Manager of 
Sustainability (via Teams); Megan Squires, Senior Transportation Planner; Angela 
Hawkshaw, Committee Clerk.   

 
Guests: Joan Hendrick and Carmel Thomson 
  
Regrets:    Dave Marecek, Evan Papps and Don Sutton 
 

 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
        

MOVED by P. Carroll and Seconded by D. Wick: “That the Minutes of the 
Natural Areas Parks and Trails Advisory Committee meeting dated October 12, 
2023 be adopted as circulated. 

CARRIED 
 

CHAIR’S REMARKS 

The Chair welcomed the committee, and the following was noted:  
 

• The Capitol Regional District (CRD) has purchased the former Royal Oak Golf Course 
parcel of land. A park values inventory will be undertaken. Through ecological restoration, 
the landscape could support a large diversity of species.  

• A motion was passed by the CRD that any maintenance or improvements required at Elk 
and Beaver Lake Parks will be handled through property taxation and grants. Free parking 
will remain.  

 

 
PROSPECT LAKE HYDRO GROUP 
 
The guest speaker made the following presentation, and the following was noted: 
 

• All options have been exhausted through the Municipal and local Constituency Office. 
The co-operation and assistance from Saanich staff are appreciated. 

• Ongoing communication and persuasion from Saanich citizens and staff have been 
unsuccessful.  

• The planned tree loss has grown from 362 to 485 trees. An estimated 98% are believed to 
be native species and mature protected trees.  

• A BC Hydro representative stated the project could proceed at any time within the next 3 
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years.  

• This project is environmentally destructive and is designed to service only 100 properties 
along 4.8 km.  

• A focus on replacement trees is unobtainable.  

• This project may only be adjusted via a political solution. The ministers responsible for BC 
Hydro, resource management and climate mitigation actions demand to mediate a 
solution; to place this project on hold in order to allow for a thorough review of its planned 
route and its effects.  

• A strategy has been sent to Lana Popham, Minister of Tourism, Arts, Culture and Sport; 
Josie Osborne, Minister of Energy, Mines and Low Carbon Innovation; and Nathan Cullen, 
Minister of Land, Water and Resource Stewardship. These Ministers may direct BC Hydro 
to investigate alternate routes and have transparency in communication.  

• The recommendation contained in the report (on file) from Councillor Brownoff is 
supported by the Prospect Lake Road Trees Advocacy Group. 

• A future initiative to work with Ministries and communities to curb BC Hydro’s excessive 
power is key.   

• The Hydro and Power Authority Act [RSBC 1996] Chapter 212 needs updating.  
 
 
 
ACCESSIBILITY AND UNIVERSAL DESIGN IN PARKS 
 

The Manager of Parks, Planning and Development gave the following presentation (PowerPoint on 

file), and the following was noted:   

• Accessibility guidelines and strategies are used within parks.  

• Universal design and signage that is easy to read is a general rule.   

• 8 accessible washrooms have been upgraded.  

• Useable and accessible trail systems have been enhanced on Mt. Tolmie. 

• Playgrounds are replaced and repaired regularly. Equipment is constantly upgraded.  

• Wood chips qualify as an accessible surface material.  

• Playground equipment have transfer stations for physical or visually handicapped children.  

• The beach mat at Gyro Park is the only one in Saanich. It is challenging to keep clear from 
debris but is well used.  

• The benches at Lambrick Park are designed to be accessible. The tables have extended 
ends and concrete pads for wheelchairs.  

• The Enabling Accessibility Fund has provided some funding for various projects in 
Saanich’s parks.  

• Topography is a challenge in many of the parks.  

• The leash optional parks have wider trails and grades that will allow for all users.  

• Enclosed leash optional areas could be developed with wider gates to enter, material to 
accommodate walking aids and wheelchairs, seating, and clear signage.  

• The People, Pets, Parks strategy is not a design concept. The considerations are part of 
the design process. Saanich is currently in the strategy stage.  

• PKOLS parking lot is having several upgrades done to the walkways and curb letdowns.  

• A future presentation to the committee about Park design is welcome.  

• Information gathered from the Pop-up Dog Parks pilot project has offered insight for future 
facilities and the amenities they could provide. The learning outcomes included the 
durability of the fencing and the maintenance requirements for the turf. This program was 
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in place for 5 months. A phased approach is expected, and new locations could be explored.  
 

 The committee made the following comments: 

• Francis King Park’s boardwalk is accessible and could be a design for future projects.  

• Saratoga Beach has a mat strategically placed to allow access for all abilities while 
protecting the entry area from varying weather conditions.  

• Saanich does not offer advice to other accessibility plans or reviews.  
 

***The Parks Planning and Development Manager exited the meeting at 4:36 p.m.*** 

 

BC HYDRO PROJECT – REPORT 
 
The Chair introduced the report, and the following was noted: 

 

• In early 2023, BC Hydro approached the District of Saanich with a proposed project to 
upgrade high voltage power lines along Prospect Lake Road from Meadowbrook to Munn 
Road.  

• The community has indicated to Saanich that residents have not seen the project plans, 
timelines, or proposed routing.  

• No compensation for trees lost is being considered by BC Hydro despite requests from 
staff and political representatives.  

• A rooting technology was presented as an alternative. This idea was not accepted.  

• 3 different timelines have been communicated.  

• The Mayor has requested a letter be sent from the Natural Areas, Parks, and Trails 
(NAPT) committee. This will allow for his signature and a record on file.  

• Prospect Lake Rd. will not be widened by Saanich. Site lines and safety are the main 
concern.  

• An increase in hydro consumption due to electric vehicles, secondary suites and larger 
homes is an explanation for the project.    

• The staff have not received an Environmental Impact Assessment.  

• An open house with BC Hydro has been requested by the community. 

• The housing targets take into consideration rural and environmental impacts.  
 

 

The recommendation in the October 24, 2023, report by Councillor Brownoff was considered. The 

committee requested amendments which are noted in the motion below. 

 

 

 

 

MOVED BY D. Marecek and Seconded by C. Du Bois: “That the Natural Areas, Parks, and 

Trails Advisory Committee recommend that Council send a letter to BC Hydro regarding a 

hydro line upgrade along Prospect Lake Road requesting the following: 



Natural Areas, Parks, & Trails Advisory Committee – Minutes       November 9, 2023 

4 
 

 

• a clear rationale and supporting evidence for the project; 

• a project plan with timelines; 

• compensation to Saanich for tree losses;  

• a fulsome environmental impact assessment;  

• mitigation to Saanich for environmental impacts (based on a fulsome 

environmental impact assessment) with a focus on ecological restoration; 

• collaboration by BC Hydro with the community along Prospect Lake Road; 

and 

• explore development of a Protocol Agreement between BC Hydro and 

Saanich with respect to BC Hydro projects in Saanich that are likely to have 

environmental and tree-related impacts. This agreement would include 

processes for transparent communication, referrals, engagement, and 

conflict resolution with Saanich and the community as well as decision-

making timelines. 

CARRIED 

 
 
DRAFT UPDATED ACTIVE TRANSPORTATION PLAN UPDATE 
 
The Senior Transportation Planner gave a presentation (PowerPoint on file), and the following 
was noted: 
 

• The updated Active Transportation Plan (ATP) document reflects current policies, 
incorporates up-to-date travel data, reviews, and updates infrastructure priorities for the next 
15 years. This will create a framework for future traffic calming policies and address 
emerging technologies. 

• Council adopted the first ATP in 2018 and a commitment was made to update the plan every 
5 years.    

• The update has been presented to Committees and will be considered by Council in 
December 2023.  

• The feedback that was given in the Spring through online surveys, open houses, and pop-
ups events, has been collected and integrated in the update.   

• 70% of the public responders support the Vision Statement.  

• The Saanich Climate Action Plan lists transportation as one of the key action areas in 
reducing greenhouse gas emissions in the community.  

• The updated goals have been well accepted and supported.  

• Expanding and enhancing the trail network has been updated with definitions and actions. 

• Timeframe, method, responsibility, and goals guide the implementation of strategies and 
actions.     

• The criteria for prioritization were clarified to include trails.  

• Stakeholders have requested a more thorough and complete list of projects and timelines. 

• Prioritization is based on feedback received from the surveys and staff input.  

• Sidewalk, Cycling and Trail network maps are new to the plan.  
The committee made the following comments: 

• The new 40 km speed limit may be difficult to enforce.  

• Local destinations could offer safe parking and storage for bikes.  
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• The new protected bike lanes are narrow and difficult to pass other riders. Gaps have been 
added for this purpose. Future plans are for wider lanes.  

• Bicycle parking for new developments could have more guidance. The existing 
developments do not have a mechanism to adjust parking issues. In the ATP there is a 
program to assist in upgrading the bike storage.   

• The terminology used for the different timelines may be confusing.  

• There is no policy in the document to allow businesses to park on residential roads.  

• It is appreciated that maps show future plans for residents.  

• The trails are shown as a base layer on all the mapping.  

• A way to categorize the trails would be helpful.    

• Grants could allow for faster timelines.  

• Future developments will have guidelines for bike parking. 

• Tillicum Rd. could use more area for the safe passage of emergency vehicles.  
 

MOVED by D. Little and Seconded by C. Du Bois: “That the Natural Areas, Parks and Trails 

Advisory Committee supports the Final Draft Active Transportation Plan with minor updates 

to the mapping, which are currently underway.” 

CARRIED 

 
ADJOURNMENT  
 
 The meeting adjourned at 6:39 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

___________________________________ 
Councillor Brownoff, Chair 

 
 

I hereby certify these minutes are accurate. 
 
 

___________________________________ 
            Angela Hawkshaw, Committee Clerk 
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Memo 
 

To: Natural Areas, Parks and Trails Advisory Committee 
 
From:   Angela Hawkshaw, Committee Clerk 

Date:   December 4, 2023 

Subject:  2024 Meeting Dates for Natural Areas, Parks and Trails Advisory Committee 

 

As per Section 85(a) of Council Procedure Bylaw 2015, No. 9321, each committee shall establish 
a regular schedule of meetings including the date, time and place of the committee meetings.    
 
Advisory Committee meetings are scheduled to be two hours in duration.  There are no meetings 
in July, August or December, unless a special meeting is called for urgent business.    
 
Council Chambers has been booked for the second Thursday of the month from 4:00 – 6:00 pm 
for the year, excluding July, August and December.  
 
Dates for your calendars are as follows: 
 
 

2024 Meeting Dates 

January 11 

February 8 

March 14 

April 11 

May 9 

June 13 

September 12 

October 10 

November 14 

 
 
 
No formal motion is required to approve the meeting schedule. 
 

 
Angela Hawkshaw 
Committee Clerk 
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Report  
To:   Natural Areas, Parks, and Trails Advisory Committee   

From: Nathalie Dechaine, Manager of Community Development and Business 
Systems  

Date:   1/4/2024 

Subject: Field #2 Naming Request at Rosedale Park 

 

RECOMMENDATION  

That the Natural Areas, Parks and Trails Advisory Committee (NAPT) support the request to 
name Softball Diamond #2 at Rosedale Park, “Wes Jantzen and Pam Schon Field”, in honour of 
Wes Jantzen and Pam Schon.  

PURPOSE  

The purpose of this report is to bring forward a field naming request to NAPT for review. The 
request to name Softball Diamond #2 in Rosedale Park to “Wes Jantzen and Pam Schon Field” 
was initiated on behalf of the Strawberry Vale Fastball Association, the Home User Group at 
Rosedale Park. In addition to the letter of request, there are three letters of support 
accompanying the proposal.  

The process being undertaken is consistent with the Council Policy, “Parks Naming Policy”, 
specifically under section 2: 

“Significant features within a park may be named separately based on a 
recommendation from a community organization, reviewed by the Parks, Trails and 
Recreation Advisory Committee, and approved by Council.” 

NAPT is considered the successor advisory committee to the Parks, Trails, and Recreation 
Advisory Committee.  
 

BACKGROUND 

Rosedale Park is home to the Strawberry Vale Minor Fastball Association (SVFA), which 
provides fastball opportunities for youth. 

Saanich has a number of sports fields named after individuals, including Diamond #1 at 
Rosedale Park, which was named the Rae Patterson Field in 1984, “Dedicated in Memory of his 
inspirational contributions to the community and to the Strawberry Vale Softball Association”. 
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DISCUSSION 

As members of the SVFA for 26 years, Wes Jantzen and Pam Schon have undertaken the 
volunteer roles of President, Director-at-Large, Umpire Coordinator, Tournament Coordinator, 
Concession Manager, Uniform Manager, Learn to Play Coordinator, Victoria Women’s Fastball 
League liaison, Field Crew Member, and Groundskeeper. For the past 6 years, Wes and Pam 
have undertaken all these duties simultaneously. 
 
In 2017, Wes Jantzen was awarded the Softball BC Volunteer Award for outstanding service to 
the softball community, followed by the SVFA being nominated for Softball BC’s Best Small 
Association in 2018. 
 
Due to a recent health diagnosis, Wes Jantzen and Pam Schon have had to step down from 
their positions with the SVFA immediately. 
 
A report is scheduled to go to Saanich Council on January 22, 2024, for decision. This request 
is time sensitive due to the community member’s health concerns.  
 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 

There are no financial implications for supporting this recommendation.  

 

OFFICIAL COMMUNITY PLAN IMPLICATIONS 

This request supports the following in the Proposed Official Community Plan (2023): 

7.2.9 Support improvements to neighbourhood and community parks, beaches, and 
community/recreation facilities to reinforce their role as local gathering spaces and focal points 
in the community. 

13.1.2 Continue to work with sports groups and other park stakeholders to support and 
strengthen the community. 
 

CONCLUSION 

Saanich Parks staff support the request to name Softball Diamond #2 at Rosedale Park in 
dedication to Wes Jantzen and Pam Schon for their commitment to the softball community and 
Rosedale Park.  
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Prepared by 

 
 Nathalie Dechaine 

 
Manager of Community Development 
and Business Systems 

 

 

 

cc:   Eva Riccius, Senior Parks Manager 

Suzanne Samborski, Director of Parks, Recreation and Community Services   

 

 

Attachment 1: D2 Dedication Submission Request from Strawberry Vale Fastball Association President 

Attachment 2: Letter of Support from Don Savostianik, Peninsula Baseball and Softball Association 

Attachment 3: Letter of Support from Nancy Dragicevich, Strawberry Vale Fastball Association 

Attachment 4: Letter of Support from Peter Dheenshaw 

Attachment 5: 2017 Softball BC Volunteer Recognition Award, awarded to Wes Jantzen 

Attachment 6: Rosedale Park Map#2  



ATTN Donovan Coates,  
Park Use Coordinator, Saanich Parks and Rec 

 

I, Danielle Wilhelm, on behalf of Strawberry Vale Fastball Association, would like to present to Saanich 

Council, a proposal to rename Diamond 2 at Rosedale Park, 4110 Santa Anita Ave, Victoria, BC.  I am 

making this proposal as a long-time member of Strawberry Vale Fastball Association, and am the 

incoming President.  This proposal is being made with the support of the current executive. 

Rosedale Park, the home of Strawberry Vale Fastball, is a place where I have spent 24 years of my life 

and countless hours enjoying the sport I love - first as a minor player, then as part of the women’s 

league, and most recently as a minor team coach and manager for the past 10 years.  When I think of 

visiting Rosedale Park for any softball event, I think of Wes Jantzen and Pam Schon.  As members and 

leaders of the association for the past 26 years, I cannot think of a time when I have been at the field 

without seeing Wes and Pam – organizing teams, coordinating umpires, running tournaments, operating 

the concession, and always cheering loud, showing their unwavering support.  Wes and Pam are 

Strawberry Vale.   

With a recent health diagnosis forcing them to step down and step away from the park immediately, I, 

as a representative of many, would like to propose the renaming of Diamond 2 in honour and 

recognition of the surmountable and enduring efforts that Wes and Pam gave to Strawberry Vale 

Fastball and all of its associated players, members, and counterparts. 

 

Proposal to rename Rosedale Park, Diamond 2:  Wes Jantzen and Pam Schon Field 

 

As members of Strawberry Vale Fastball for 26 years, Pam and Wes have undertaken almost every role 

you can think of – President, Directors-at-Large, Umpire Coordinator, Tournament Coordinators, 

Concession Managers, Uniform Managers, Learn to Play Coordinators, Victoria Women’s Fastball League 

liaisons, field crew, and groundskeepers, just to name a few.  What might be more impressive than this 

resume (all volunteer positions by the way), is that for the past 6 years, Wes and Pam have taken on all 

of these duties by themselves, at the same time.  Without question – Strawberry Vale Fastball exists 

because of Wes and Pam. 

It has been an honour to get to coach and represent this organization that Wes and Pam have built and 

continue to pour their time and selfless love into.  One thing that stands out most to me is that after 

they are able to complete all of the duties listed above, Wes and Pam are our teams number one fans – 

attending our games even when we are on the road or off the island, very seldom missing an 

opportunity to show their support. 

Through their time, energy, and dedication to Strawberry Vale Fastball, Wes and Pam have built a 

community and a family.  They are recognized by many – even those that aren’t members of our park, 

and will never pass up an opportunity to help, chat, or talk softball.  From the ground up, building a 

softball program at Strawberry Vale that started with Learn-to-Play, all the way through to the women’s 



league, Wes and Pam have built a place and a park of community, of safety, and a place that has allowed 

so many to grow and thrive in sport.  

These outstanding efforts have not gone unnoticed – Wes Jantzen was awarded the Softball BC 

Volunteer Award in 2017 for outstanding service to the softball community, which was followed up by a 

nomination for Softball BC’s Best Small Association in 2018.  

Included are letters of support from members of the softball and sport community in Victoria.  It is easy 

to see the impact Wes and Pam have had on our community and it is my honour to be able to present 

this proposal. 

 

I thank you for your time and consideration. 

 

Danielle Wilhelm, 

Strawberry Vale Fastball Association 

 

 



 
P.O Box 2343 

Sidney, BC 

V8L 3W6 

www.pbsa.ca 

 

November 15th, 2023 

 

Dear Advisory Committee and Council, 

 

I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing to express my unwavering support for the proposed 

renaming of the Rosedale Park in recognition of Wes and Pam Jantzen. As an avid member of the 

softball community and someone who has witnessed firsthand the positive impact they have had, I 

believe it is only fitting to honor their contributions in this meaningful way. 

 

Wes and Pam have dedicated countless hours to the park, consistently going above and beyond to make 

a difference. Their unwavering commitment, passion, and innovative approaches have not only 

elevated the park but have also inspired and positively influenced many individuals, including myself. 

Their contributions have left a lasting legacy, and it is only right that we acknowledge and celebrate 

their remarkable achievements. 

 

By renaming the field in their honor, we not only pay tribute to their outstanding work but also set a 

precedent for recognizing and valuing the efforts of individuals who have made significant 

contributions to our community. This symbolic gesture will serve as a constant reminder of the positive 

impact that Wes and Pam have had and will continue to inspire future generations to follow in their 

footsteps. 

 

I wholeheartedly support this change and urge you to consider it favorably. The renaming will not only 

serve as a testament to the exceptional work of Wes and Pam but also as a source of inspiration and 

motivation for others to strive for greatness. 

 

Thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to seeing this proposal come to fruition and 

witnessing the lasting impact it will have on our community. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Don Savostianik 

VP Peninsula Baseball and Softball Association 

 

 

 

 

 

 





To Whom it May Concern, 

 

Pam and Wes have been an integral part of Strawberry Vale Fastpitch over several years. 

They have given countless hours to the park and the community, providing a safe and very enjoyable 

program including the Learn to Play up to the Women’s league. 

Together we ran a lot of weekend tournaments, and they were always there early getting the park ready 

for all the teams playing. 

They stayed late to clean up and get ready for the next day, which often came early. 

The reviews that we often received were very complimentary to the organization and the overall 

condition of the park a very enjoyable atmosphere for everyone. 

I think naming this field on behalf of Pam and Wes is more than deserving, and I strongly support this. 

Yours in Sport, 

Peter Dheensaw, 

Former past President, Tournament Director, Coaching Coordinator, 

Lean to Play Program Director, Team Coach. 
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